
DESCRIPTIVE REPORT MEMO

February 09, 2023

MEMORANDUM FOR: Pacific Hydrographic Branch

FROM: Report prepared by PHB on behalf of field unit
John M. Staly, CH
Project Manager, David Evans and Associates

SUBJECT: Submission of Survey W00661

The purpose of this hydrographic survey is to support the POLB Harbor Sounding Program and
update bathymetric maps with current data that is suitable for nautical charting updates to meet
the National Oceanic and Atmospheric Administration (NOAA), Office of Coast Survey (OCS),
Categorized Zone of Confidence A1 (CATZOC A1) standards.

Please see the attached report for products that were created for this survey.

All soundings were reduced to Mean Lower Low Water using VDatum. The horizontal datum for
this project is North American Datum of 1983 (NAD 83). The projection used for this project is
Universal Transverse Mercator (UTM) Zone 11.

Please see the attached report for more information about the data acquisition and processing that
occurred for survey W00661.

Three Dangers to Navigation were reported and registered by NDB.

David Evans and Associates, Inc. - on behalf of the Port of Long Beach - acquired the data outlined
in this report. Additional documentation from the data provider may be attached to this report.

This survey does meet charting specifications and is adequate to supersede prior data. 


